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Minutes 

Albany NH Selectmen’s Meeting 
May 19, 2010 

  

At 4:00 p.m., the Selectmen’s meeting was called to order.  In attendance 

were Jack Rose, Sara Young-Knox and Joe Ferris.  Rita Wells was also 

present.  The following business was conducted. 

 

Regular Business: 

 

- Reviewed & approved May 12 minutes—Jack motioned to approve 

minutes as submitted, Joe seconded and all were in favor. 

- Signed checks totaling $6,728.56 

- Reviewed & approved one building permit 

- Reconsidered a denied building permit—Sara motioned to reconsider a 

building permit that was denied on May 12 submitted by Kenneth and 

Susan Sullivan, Jack seconded the motion and all were in favor.  Joe 

motioned to table the application in order to ask the Planning Board 

for an advisory opinion of the ordinances.  Sara seconded the motion 

and all were in favor. 

- Reviewed & approved one sign permit 

- Reviewed & approved two pistol permits 

- Reviewed & signed letter to White Mountain National Forest 

- Reviewed & signed letters regarding violations 

- Reviewed letter from NH Charitable Foundation 

- Reviewed letter from Tin Mountain Conservation 

- Reviewed letter from Peter Malia regarding Hearing of Merits 

- Reviewed e-mail from Earl Sires 

- Reviewed letter from NHDES regarding lifting Boil Order at Lower 

Falls Scenic Area 

 

 Land Governance Board: 

 

Jack informed the Board that the Scenic ByWay Grant application has gone 

to Washington D.C. for the next step of approval.  He noted that our 

application is #2 of 5.  He is not sure when a decision will be made. 

 

Miscellaneous: 

 

The AA will continue to research the RSA’s and draft letters for the Board to 

sign and send out violators in order to bring Albany into compliance with its 

own ordinances and state laws.  Jack would like the next set of letters mailed 
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to the people with trash and debris on their property.  Joe made a motion to 

meet on Friday at 9 a.m. to sign a few additional letters to ordinance 

violators.  Jack seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

 

Joe asked about subcontracting out the task of administrating welfare.  The 

AA informed him that it had been voted down at town meeting a few years 

ago.  Joe volunteered to look into it.  Sara made a motion to look into the 

feasibility of hiring out the welfare administration.  Jack seconded the motion 

and all were in favor. 

 

Joe noted that if it was required to have an ordinance to insist that loggers 

post a bond in order to protect the town’s roads, then the Board should work 

on it now so it may be voted in at next year’s town meeting. 

 

At 5:20 p.m., Jack made a motion to adjourn, Joe seconded the motion and all 

were in favor. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Kathleen Vizard 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 


